 Minutes BBP HOA BOD July 20 2009
I. The July BOD Meeting was called to order at 7:16 PM at the home of Pres. Aunchman due to non-availability of the usual location, Bank of the Commonwealth. Quorum was established with four directors present (Aunchman/Bilik/Closson/Fleck)

II. Open Forum: No HOA Members appeared.

III. Review/Approval of April and June minutes: Pres. Aunchman motioned to approve the April meeting minutes as submitted with the July meeting BOD package; motion was seconded by VP Bilik. April minutes were approved by a vote of 2-0 with Fleck and Bilik abstaining. June minutes were then reviewed; VP Bilik motioned to accept the June minutes as submitted with the July BOD package; Pres. Aunchman seconded the motion which was trhen approved by a vote of 4-0.

IV. Management Report: submitted by TPS in the July BOD package.

V. President’s Report: Pres. Aunchman reported on the non-approved traffic control sign issue in East Beach and provided background on the removal of the signs. He also briefed the BOD on continuing efforts to determine ownership of the west boundary wall; requests for information on title were sent to City of Norfolk, Bay Point HOA, and the developer of the community, Mr. Letchworth. To date, no conclusive information received.
VI. Treasurer’s Report: Submitted with the BOD July package. Pres. Aunchman indicated a no-cost estimate concerning repairs (if needed in the future) was expected by month’s end.

VII. Committee Reports: Two complaints were received regarding compliance with Architectural guidelines: 1) An anonymous complaint regarding plantings said to obstruct water-views from the street. The BOD discussed this complaint and decided to return the complaint to Management without action; BOD indicated that a signed complaint would be acted upon as appriopriate; action approved by a vote of 4-0. 2) A telephonic complaint was received from 9643 DR regarding a recent fence installation said to block the members view to the north. BOD, by a vote of 4-0 directed Management to review installation for compliance with original ARB request and report findings to BOD. 

In support of establishing precedent, Sec’y Fleck proposed motion that Management obtain legal opinion and guidance concerning Commomwealth of Virginia Code regarding property owners rights on views and obstructions to views. Motion seconded by VP Bilik and approved by a vote of 4-0.
ARB Review: BOD endorsed the following ARB decisions (approval) by a vote of 4-0: 9609BP and 9641DR.

VIII    
Old Business: ARB application revision is an action item by Sec’y Fleck and Management; draft due to BOD by month’s end. Signage in East Beach was covered in the President’s report. Western boundary wall issues were covered in the President’s Report. Annual Picnic Committee was established , per Pres. Aunchman, as Larry Peele and Joe Wilson. Budget for this event to be established at the August BOD meeting.

 IX
 New Business: Pres. Aunchman indicated that he would contact the City of Norfolk to ensure our community was included in the monthly street sweeping schedule.Pres. Aunchman also informed the BOD regarding intention to invite selected City Officials to attend the September BOD meeting.  August 17th was confirmed as the date for the August BBP HOA BOD meeting. Finally, the BOD noted the recent passing of Past-President Tim Barbour and approved by a vote of 4-0 to contribute $50.00 in the name of Past-President Barbour to the St Jude’s charitable Foundation in recognition of the contributions of Past-President Barbour to the BBP HOA.

 Executive Session: Closson motioned to adjourn to review violation reports from Management; seconded by VP Bilik and approved 4-0.
XI. At 9:45 PM, VP Bilik prosed a motion to adjourn; seconded by Closson and approved by a vote of 4-0.

                                                                               G.W. Fleck

                                                                              Sec’y BBP HOA

